
 PROCEEDINGS  
 

An Extraordinary meeting of the Lancaster City Council was held in the Town Hall, Morecambe, at 
5.50 p.m. on Wednesday, 14 November 2018, when the following Members were present:- 
   
 
 

Andrew Kay (Mayor) Claire Cozler (Deputy Mayor) 

June Ashworth Jon Barry 

Amara Betts-Patel Alan Biddulph 

Eileen Blamire Carla Brayshaw 

Dave Brookes Tracy Brown 

Abbott Bryning Nathan Burns 

Darren Clifford Brett Cooper 

Sheila Denwood Rob Devey 

Charlie Edwards Kevin Frea 

Nigel Goodrich Janet Hall 

Tim Hamilton-Cox Janice Hanson 

Colin Hartley Helen Helme 

Brendan Hughes Caroline Jackson 

Joan Jackson Ronnie Kershaw 

James Leyshon Roger Mace 

Terrie Metcalfe Abi Mills 

Rebecca Novell Jane Parkinson 

Jean Parr Margaret Pattison 

Robert Redfern John Reynolds 

Peter Rivet Oliver Robinson 

Sylvia Rogerson Elizabeth Scott 

Susan Sykes Malcolm Thomas 

Oscar Thynne David Whitaker 

Anne Whitehead Nicholas Wilkinson 

Peter Williamson Phillippa Williamson 

 



COUNCIL 14TH NOVEMBER 2018 
 

 
 
64 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
 Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Stuart Bateson, Susie Charles, 

Andrew Gardiner and Mel Guilding.  
  
65 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
 Members advised of the following interests: 

 
Councillor Scott declared a personal interest in relation to the Motion on Notice in view of 
her son having used the facilities at the Musician’s Co-operative in the past. 
 
Councillor Kay also declared a personal interest in relation to the same item as his son 
used the facilities for rehearsals.   

  
66 MOTION ON NOTICE - MUSICIANS CO-OPERATIVE  
 
 The Mayor explained that he had requested the extraordinary meeting to deal with agenda 

item 3, a motion about the Musician’s Co-operative building. 
 
On 31st October 2018, the Councillors who had asked the Mayor to call the extraordinary 
meeting to hear their motion, submitted a new motion to be heard at the scheduled 
meeting instead. That motion was item 12 on the agenda of the scheduled meeting.  
 
In view of this, the Mayor closed the extraordinary meeting.  

  
  

 Mayor 
 

(The meeting finished at 5.55 p.m.) 
 

Any queries regarding these minutes,  
please contact Debbie Chambers, Democratic Services - telephone (01524) 582057 or email 

dchambers@lancaster.gov.uk 
 


